
Dear Parents, 
Thank you to all parents and carers who 
attended our recent Coronation Festival. As 
usual, we had a very good turn out.   
Although our weather is rather               
unusual at the moment, we do use our    
outdoor classrooms in all weathers. With this 
in mind, can we please remind parents to 
put sun cream on their children before they 
come to school if the sun does decide to 
shine! They can also bring a hat or cap or 
wellies/raincoat if needed.  
The summer term is a very busy one with 
lots going on at school. Please check our app 
/ calendar for current diary dates.  
Thank you 
Mrs Crompton  

 

• Sports week beginning 19.6.23 

• New Reception Parents’      
Induction meeting 20.6.23 @ 
4.30pm 

• Nursery graduation 23.6.23 

• New Nursery Parents’ Induction 
meeting 27.6.23 @ 4.30pm 

• Fairtrade coffee morning 7.7.23
– Reception singing 

• Y2 Leavers’ cinema trip 11.7.23 

• Reports to parents 14.7.23 

• PA Y2 Leavers’ disco 19.7.23 

• School closes for summer 
21.7.23 

• Inset Day 4.9.23 

• School re-opens 5.9.23 
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Monday 5th June is World Environment Day and we will be 

celebrating with activities across the whole school, learning 

about animals, habitats and pollution. Children can come 

dressed as any animal or wear something with animal print. 

Current whole school 
attendance 94.7% 

 
Target is 96.6% 

If you receive benefits and think your 
child may be entitled to Free School 
Meals (FSM) please contact the school 
office for details of how to apply.  

As an incentive the school will give a 
£50 voucher to ANY parent who is       
eligible. This is a decision made by 
the local authority who process the 
application.  

This term our school trips will include:  

Classes 9 and 11: Herrington Country 

Park 

Classes 10 and 12: Rainton Meadows 

Class 2: Virtual Dome 

Class 4: Winter Gardens 

Our remaining class assemblies: 

Class 10– 19.5.23  @ 2.15pm 

Class 11– 26.5.23  @ 2.15pm 

Class 12– 9.6.23  @ 2.15pm 

Your children will take to the stage 

in our school hall and share their 

learning with you. 

 

We say a sad goodbye to our Year 

2 children at their Leavers’       

Concerts. These will take place on: 

14.7.23- Class 3 @ 9.30am/Class 

1 @ 1.30pm 

17.7.23– Class 4 @ 9.30am/Class 

2 @ 1.30pm 

 

We hope you can join us! 

We are pleased to announce the 

birth of Mrs Millington’s baby boy! 

Welcome to the world Leo Morris! 

Thank you so much to the parents who have 

visited school to talk about the jobs they do. 

If you would like to come in to school please 

speak to the class teacher. 

 

Year 2 will be visiting Southmoor Academy in 

June as part of their Insight programme. 

They will be taking part in some fun and 

creative workshops. 

 

Year 2 are also expecting a visit from Steve’s 

Animal Ark in June. Look out for lots of    

photos on Showbie! 

Sports week begins 19.6.23 and will 
include lots of fun and exciting     
activities including a Squeezy Bike 
workshop and a Dance party! Our fun 
run will also take place this week. 

We will be inviting parents in to 
watch our traditional Sports Day on 
Thursday 22nd June: 

9.15am-10.15am– Reception 

10.30am-11.30am– Year 1 

1.15pm-2.15pm– Year 2 

CHILDREN CAN WEAR SPORTS KIT 
ALL WEEK. 
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If you have any concerns or worries about your child in terms of additional 

needs you can contact our SENCO Ms Alex Earl. Her direct email is 

shvaearl@hvi.org.uk. She works across both the Infant and Junior schools 

and can also be contacted by phone: 

Junior school– Mon-Wed– 0191 5947982 

Infant school– Thurs-Fri– 0191 5947962 

 

Our Family Liaison Officer is Mrs Luisa Gibson. She is our Mental 

Health first aider and can offer informal support to families who 

may need help at home or at school. She can be contacted via the 

school office email office@hvi.org.uk or 0191 5947962 

Please remember that we are a nut-free school! We have a number of children 

with nut allergies (some severe) so we do not allow any nuts or nut products 

(such as Nutella) in school, either in packed lunches or in treats. Thank you. 

Well done to our Year 2 children for their immense 

effort all year! As a reward we will be taking them 

on a cinema trip on Tuesday 11th July! 

Our PA have also organised a Leavers’ 

disco in our school hall on Wednesday 

19th July @ 4pm! 

This term we have more great clubs to offer after school: 

Reception:  Fabulous Fitness, Little Dribblers, MAMBOS 

Year 1: Gardening club, Sphero Coding, Football, Cricket, 

Chatterbox club, Choir 

Year 2: Cricket, Football, Bake Off club, Choir 

 

Please look out for more information from our school  

office. 

We believe transition is a process not an event so will be 

offering lots of support for our children to move to their 

next year group. This will include visits with new teachers 

and to new classrooms. 

Year 2 will be having transition weeks to Hill View Juniors 

which will include Buddy visits on 15.6.23, a 

Parent/carers’ Induction meeting on 26.6.23 and an    

afternoon of sports activities on 30.6.23.  They will be 

spending 27th and 28th June at the Junior school and 

other year groups will be having their transition visits to 

their new classes then. 

We will also be holding our new Reception Parents’        

Induction meeting on 20.6.23 @ 4.30pm and new Nursery 

Parents’ Induction meeting on 27.6.23 @ 4.30pm. 

 Thank you so much to everyone who attended our  

 Coronation Festival! We had such a brilliant morning despite 

the weather. Also a huge thank you for all of  the prizes       

donated for our raffle and tombola. We raised a magnificent 

  £2600! 

 

 

 

 
 

We will be holding our 

Fairtrade coffee morning @ 

9am on 7.7.23. Our          

Reception children will be 

entertaining us with their 

singing. 

Violin Concert! 

We would like to invite the      

parents/carers of our Year 2   

violinists to a concert in the 

school hall on  20.7.23 @ 

9.00am. 

 

 

 

We can’t wait for our 

children to take part in 

some maths escape room 

workshops this term! 

We are very proud to announce that we 

have retained the Great Active Sunderland 

Schools Charter Gold Standard for high 

quality PE provision! 

 


